YOUNGSTOWN ALL BREED TRAINING CLUB, INC.

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING     
                          Minutes of Monday, November 20
MEETING: The General Membership Meeting convened on Monday, November 20 at                            8:15 P.M. at the YABTC facility in North Jackson.

ATTENDANCE: Perri Graf, President; Kim Burrier, Vice President; Stacy Judge, Treasurer; Debbie Harper, Recording Secretary; Mary Mignogna, Corresponding Secretary; Lisa Sangregorio, Elaine Shively, Donn Bell, Ann Cicero, Kim Dillon, Judy Drotar, Bonnie Foster, Kathy Hopkins, Sandy Irish, Merrill Lewis, Ieuan Lewis, Joann Sesser, Randy Simmons, Nancy Starkey and Helen White.
Guests: Cheryl Marble, Becky Brogan, Christina Turner, Monica Koller, Justin Waller, Caryl Lorent and John Lorent. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Following a motion by Mary Mignogna and seconded by                           Stacy Judge, the General Membership voted to waive the reading of and approve the minutes of the General Membership meeting of September 11 as published. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  report submitted by Stacy Judge 
Our total assets as of the end of today are $960,212.616.  We still owe $644,826.33 on the building.  So far this year we have paid $21,080.02 in interest and $18,102.28 in principal.  Our net profit so far this year is $25,595.33.  

 
Since our last meeting, we have deposited $23,481.00 in trial entries.  We have also deposited $4,287.50 in class fees, $74.00 in donations, 2,455.00 in Seminar entries and $1,955.00 in new member and membership renewals.

 
We wrote checks for, $3,994.00 in AKC fees, and $10,521.80 in Judge & presenter related expenses, and $2,599.29in trial prizes and ribbons. 

 
At this point, the October agility trial made a profit of $9,346.70.  The obedience trial has made a profit of $2,452.11.  The Jeff Ipser seminar made $385.00.  The Top Dog seminar made $2,10.40 with hotel and food costs still outstanding.  
 
For more details, an income statement, balance sheet, October Agility trial report and the Fall Obedience trial report are being passed to all members in attendance.   

 
Please let me know if you have any questions.

Following a motion by Debbie Harper and seconded by Kim Burrier, the membership voted to accept the Treasurer’s Report.
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Mary Mignogna—no report
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Hospitality: Ann Cicero
Monica Koller and Kim Burrier will provide cakes for January. Marla Belzowski will provide a cake for May. 

Program:  A possible program for January is “The New Obedience Rule Changes” to be presented by Richard DiMarco. 

Welfare: Kathy Taleos

Steve Baker had emergency surgery for a hernia. Kathy Stehnach is doing well after double knee surgery. Randy Simmons lost Yeager. 

Training: Tracey Steele

The new training schedule for the first half of 2018 is almost complete. It needs board approval. There will not be any obedience or conformation classes the week of November 20. The next two weeks, there will be classes. The last obedience class will be on December 6. On Tuesday from 4 to 5:45 there will be “rent a ring” for non-members at a cost of $10. 

Obedience and Rally Trial:  Mary Mignogna and Lori Baker

Mary reported that the October Obedience and Rally Trials went well. 

Obedience Run Thrus: Kim Burrier reported that the next run thrus are December 5 and then January 9. 

Rally Run Thrus: Mary Mignogna reported that the next run thrus will be on December 6 and then January 10. 

Agility Trial: Sandy Irish, Debbie Harper 

Debbie reported that the last agility trial for 2017 will be held on December 2 and 3 and will be held at the Wellness Center in Niles. Many workers will be needed for this two-ring trial. Laura Bell and Rae Reinhart will be scheduling the workers. 

Sandy reported that the first agility trial for 2018 will be a two-ring trial on March 18 and 19 at the Well. 


The second agility trial will be a 3-day trial at the Well on June 22, 23 and 24.

Agility Run Thrus: no report

Publicity: Diana James—no report

Public Education: no report

Awards: Elaine Shively and Jennifer Milliner

There are a few more pictures that need to be put up on the wall. 

Building Maintenance: Mike Coates and Ieuan Lewis

Please be careful of the sweeper when turning off the lights as the plug has become bent. 

The sweeper filter needs to be cleaned after it is used. 

Finance: Stacy Judge—no report

Membership: Mary Mignogna—no report


Newsletter: Marla Belzowski—The November issue has been completed.

Website:  Stacy Judge—no report

Auditing: Mary Ann Coates—no report

New Members: Mary Mignogna

The following people were approved by the Executive Board at the June, October and November 2017 Board Meetings and are being introduced to the General Membership as prospective members of YABTC.
Becky Bregan




Cheryl Marble
Christina Turner



Caryl Lorent and John Lorent
Monica Koller and Justin Waller
Following a motion by Elaine Shively and seconded by Nancy Starkey, the membership voted to vote on the above members by a show of hands rather than written ballots. Following a motion by Kim Dillon and seconded by Kim Burrier, the membership voted to accept the above persons as members of YABTC. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

The Jeff Ipser Seminar held on October 22 was very well presented and well attended. 

The Top Dog Seminar held on November 18 and 19 was very good. 


Cheryl Christy is taking reservations for the Denise Thomas agility seminar to be held on January 6.  
NEW BUSINESS:


Perri would like to do an inventory between Christmas and New Year’s. The items will be divided between agility, obedience and kitchen. Pictures will be taken. Let Perri know if you can help. 


Conformation classes will be held on Sundays from January 14 through March 4. The cost is $100 for nonmembers and $50 for members. Contact Susan Fithian if interested in attending. 


The annual Christmas dinner will be held on Saturday, December 30 at Tavola, formerly the Fifth Season Restaurant. The doors will open at 6:30 P.M .and we will eat at 7 P.M. The menu will be sausage and peppers, stuffed chicken breast, white fish, green beans, parsley red potatoes and penne pasta. It also includes soda, water coffee and tea. Beer and wine may be purchased. The cost is $25 per person. Desserts may be brought in. There will be a West Virginia raffle and a regular raffle. Mary Mignogna is taking reservations which must be pre-paid by December 23. If members have taught enough to earn free membership, then they are entitled to a free dinner.  

Nominations are needed for the Good Sportsmanship Award which will be presented at the December dinner.

The business portion of the meeting was closed at 8:56 P.M. following a motion by Lisa Sangregorio and seconded by Nancy Starkey.
ELECTIONS:


The nominating committee was chaired by Lisa Sangregorio and included Helen White, Sandy Irish, Marla Belzowski and Donn Bell.  

The committee presented their slate of officers—Perri Graf for President, Kim Burrier for Vice President, Stacy Judge for Treasurer, Mary Mignogna for Corresponding Secretary and Debbie Harper for Recording Secretary. Lisa opened the floor for additional nominations for the officer positions. There were no further nominations made. Following a motion by Elaine Shively and seconded by Nancy Sheehan, the membership voted to close the nominations for the officer positions. 

Lisa presented the nominating committee’s slate of board members—Lori Baker, Sharon Phillips. Lisa Sangregorio and Elaine Shively. Lisa opened the floor for additional nominations for board member positions. There were no further nominations made. Following a motion by Kim Burrier and seconded by Nancy Sheehan, the membership voted to close the nominations for the officer positions. Following a motion by Kathy Hopkins and seconded by Merrill Lewis, the membership voted to close the nominations for the board member positions. 

A motion to close all nominations was made by Joann Sesser and seconded
by Kathy Hopkins.
The results of the election were as follows:
President: Perri Graf
Vice President: Kim Burrier
Treasurer: Stacy Judge
Recording Secretary: Debbie Harper
Corresponding Secretary: Mary Mignogna
Board Members: Lori Baker, Sharon Phillips, Lisa Sangregorio, Elaine Shively
The next General Membership Meeting will be held on Monday, January 15, 2018 at the YABTC facility.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Harper

Recording secretary


